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29th June 2014

Dear Ms Ampoma,

RE: Application 2014 / 3625 / P

I would like to voice my objection to the application at No 8 Lindfield Gardens, for the following reasons.

1. Scale of Development: although the rear extension has been reduced in size – this is still an enormous extension turning a two bedroom flat into a 6 bedroom maisonette. The revised extension has not changed in depth and is still very big relative to the size of the host building extending the full width of the basement. It is unlikely that an original conservatory sited as historic evidence would have stretched the full width of this double fronted property.

2. The proposed basement is outside of the footprint of the original building and so this, in addition to the extended hard standing, will have inevitable impact on underground water flowing downhill, and the ability of the large garden to drain
3. There have been soil stability issues in the area due to the steep double slope, this scheme will only exacerbate that problem.

4.  Although sustainable drainage solutions where requested in the refusal of the last application they do not seem to have been addressed. There is no green roof or drainable paving proposed.

5. The garden at No 8 should not be compromised, it is particularly large and mature. There will be huge disruption to it once the works start as the enormous amount of soil removed for the basement and its foundations will be piled up. The garden will be made smaller with the proposed basement and hard standing. Such gardens are precious and characteristic of the area and should not be permitted to gradually reduce in size. A Construction Management Plan should be required to address the issues of damage to the garden due to soil movement if the works were to be approved. 
6. The house has a history of subsidence. It is a Victorian house, whose foundations tend not to be terribly deep. This sort of upheaval, underpinning and new openings on the ground floor will undoubtedly have effects on the structure as a whole and impact on the 5 other flats in the building.

7. Lightwells have been enlarged since the previous application; they were originally seen as acceptable as they were discrete, but now will cause light pollution for the other owners in the building.
I would appreciate that the above issues are considered when the application is assessed,
Yours sincerely

Claire Gasson

